
 

April 29, 2022 

 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations  

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I write to you today to request funding for the Lyric Theatre Rehabilitation Project in Fiscal Year 2023.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the nonprofit Colonel Drake Cultural Alliance, Inc., located at 216 

Seneca Street, Oil City, Pennsylvania, 16301. 

 

The funding for this project will assist with rehabilitation costs of the Lyric Theatre in downtown Oil City. 

Rehabilitation of the Lyric Theatre will bring theatre back to downtown Oil City and is a key component of 

ongoing downtown revitalization initiatives. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

Sincerely, 
 

                                     

                               M                 
         Glenn “GT” Thompson 

                 Member of Congress 

 


